





Celebrate Lions Bay's 50th Anniversary and commemorate Átl'ka7tsem/Howe Sound designation as a UNESCO Biosphere Region

OCTOBER 17, 2021 LIONS BAY BEACH PARK 2:00 P.M. - 4:00 P.M.

Cake will be served. Bring your own hot beverage!

Let's gather together safely to celebrate 2 amazing events happening in our 50th year as a Village

Learn more about what it means to be a UNESCO Biosphere

- How did we qualify for this designation?
- What it means to be a part of a UNESCO Biosphere.
- How can you be involved in making a difference?







Say hello to Andrew and Clint

Public Works welcomes two new employees hired to fill existing vacancies.

Andrew Smethurst (left) – Andrew was a long-term employee with BC Hydro whose job became obsolete with the advent of Smart Metering Technology. After attaining his Roadworks Maintenance Certification through BCIT, he was hired by West Vancouver's Roads Department where he worked for 4 years before coming to work for the Village of Lions Bay. Andrew brings a wealth of experience and knowledge in roads maintenance, landscaping and parks, and equipment operations and safety. Andrew was born and raised in North Vancouver where he currently resides with his wife and his young family.

Clint Evernden (right) – Clint is a long-term employee who also comes to us from West Vancouver where he was a foreman in the Roads Department where he worked for 17 years. Clint managed a road crew of 7 employees performing roads maintenance and snow removal for the Municipality. Clint also ran the West Vancouver paving crew for several years. Clint has a background in heavy duty diesel mechanics and has his class 1 license. He has also completed his Roadworks Maintenance Certification through BCIT. Clint and his family live in Squamish.



BE A PART OF THE CLIMATE ACTION TALK WITH COUNCIL!

The Village of Lions Bay is currently seeking one (1) volunteer to serve on the Climate Action Committee until the end of the current Council's term (October 15, 2022).

The Committee is comprised of two (2) members of Council and members-at-large being residents or property owners of the Village. Members will have demonstrated leadership and/or commitment within the environmental community and be committed to working in a collaborative manner for the betterment of the environment of the Village.

The Village of Lions Bay Climate Action Committee was established to provide a local perspective and advice to Council to mitigate the Village's corporate and community Greenhouse Gas Emissions (GHG) and pursue reduction targets, policies, and actions related to Climate Action, as identified in the Official Community Plan (OCP). The Terms of Reference can be viewed online here.

If you are interested in volunteering on the Committee, please apply for consideration of appointment by Council. All appointments are on a volunteer basis and members serve without remuneration.

In order to be considered, please submit a letter with a brief resume, including why you are interested in serving and any experience you have that will add value to the work of the Committee, no later than 4:30 pm, Thursday, October 21, 2021 to:

Municipal Coordinator Village of Lions Bay PO BOX 141, 400 Centre Road Lions Bay, BC VON 2E0 kduarte@lionsbay.ca

If appointed, your name may appear on the Village of Lions Bay website and your contact information will be provided to staff and other Committee members.



Due to inclement weather, paving has been delayed to October 25, 2021

Crews will be working extended days between 7:30am and 9:30pm from Wednesday to Friday evening as they strive to accomplish the work within the three days. Please note that these dates are interim and tentative and ultimately driven by the weather.

No Roadside Parking will be allowed along Isleview Place for the three days required for this work; temporary no parking signage will be installed as a reminder. To enable the work to proceed as efficiently as possible we ask that you *park your vehicle(s) wholly on your driveway or outside the paving areas* in locations such as the Park and Ride or Lions Bay Beach Park parking lot. Residents can make use of the Lions Bay Beach Parking lot for free during this paving project as long as your Resident Permit is visible in your windshield.

Accessing your driveway will be problematic, at best *there will be significant delays accessing your driveways during construction* activities – please plan ahead. If you need to leave your home while work is under way, please ensure your vehicle is out of the area before 7:00 am. Please note that access to driveways cannot be guaranteed once the paving operation has begun.

For those of you who have landscaping protruding out onto the blacktop, you have little over a week to rectify the situation. If you need assistance determining what is required, please contact Public Works at works@lionsbay.ca.

Finally, we understand that the above restrictions will cause inconveniences and we thank you for your patience and understanding as we complete this work. If you have any questions or concerns or have any special issues that need addressing, please email works@lionsbay.ca.



TransLink is leading the development of Transport 2050, the region's next 30-year transportation strategy and is now asking the public to provide input on the draft strategy which they have recently developed after the first and second phase of consultation.

For all background documents and to take the survey for phase 3 visit https://engagetranslink.ca/transport-2050-phase-3.



Metro Vancouver is updating Metro 2040, the regional growth strategy and has released a draft Metro 2050. <u>The draft Metro 2050 is open for comments until</u> November 26, 2021.

Metro Vancouver is inviting the public to a webinar on October 19th where staff will introduce Metro 2050 which extends the regional growth strategy to the year 2050, integrates with Transport 2050 (TransLink's new regional transportation strategy), and

focuses on critical issues such as climate change, social equity, resilience, and housing affordability.

Hear highlights of the updated regional growth strategy, ask your questions and provide your comments. If you are interested in attending, <u>register here</u>.

BC Shakeout/LBAlert - October 21st

As a part of the BC's annual Shakeout, we are going to run a test of the LBAlert system during the Shakeout. Please be advised that at 10:21am on October 21 we are going to perform a system test and you will receive a test notification. You are not required to undertake any action as part of this test. If you have not already signed up for LBAlert and would like to please visit https://www.lionsbay.ca/ENS to begin the process.

To register and learn more about Shakeout click here







© BC Hydro

FORTIS BC

Register at

www.ShakeOutBC.ca

© 2015

Don't Blast Unless you Ask!

With Halloween just around the corner, we would like to remind you of the Fireworks Policy.

The Fire Bylaw bans the use of High Hazard Fireworks within the Village. It does allow

the use of Consumer Fireworks, with at least one week's notice and approval from the Fire Chief, with the following conditions:

Policy: Residents may use Consumer Fireworks on October 31 and New Year's Eve of any year, but not Canada Day because of the high risk at that time. They must give the Village Office notice one week in advance. The notice given to the Village Office must include the time, place and type of fireworks to be involved, who is to handle them and set them off and contact information for that person. This will allow time for the Fire Chief to conduct an inspection and provide information of where and how the fireworks are to be let off if he deems necessary.

The fireworks may then only be used if the Fire Chief is satisfied that they:

- a. May be discharged without creating a risk of fire or injury;
- b. May be discharged without being propelled at any building, structure, hedge or vegetation;
- c. Will not be discharged within 30 metres of any location where flammable materials are stored;
- d. Are not High Hazard fireworks;
- e. Are not Movie Pyrotechnics, which are addressed under the Village of Lions Bay Filming Policy.

For more information, please contact the Village at feedback@lionsbay.ca.



NEXT COUNCIL MEETING OCTOBER 26th

- Curly Stewart Memorial Trust Fund Award Committee October 18th at 5:00 pm
- Council Strategy Committee October 19th at 7:00 pm (Hall Insurance)
- Climate Action Committee November 2nd at 7:00 pm

View the Council/Committee Calendar, Agendas, Videos and Minutes here!

What's Happening in Lions Bay



"LOOS BAY HISTORICAL SOCIETY "LOOKING BACK"





Available at The Village Office and The Lions Bay General Store Ex Large Size (36" x 24") = \$35 Large Size (24" x 16") = \$25









Introducing ArtSpark After School. We're launching this month with classes for 2 age groups:

Ages 8-11 Mondays from 3:30-4:30 at the village hall. (With allowances for late buses from Gleneagles!) Starts Monday, October 18, runs through Monday, November 22. Member pricing is \$75/6 classes. (\$110 for non-members includes a lifetime family

membership to Lions Bay Arts.) The instructor is Barb San Severino.

Grades K-3 Tuesdays, doubles as after school care, 2:45-3:45 at Lions Bay Elementary School. Starts Tuesday, October 19, runs through Tuesday, November 22. Member pricing is \$115/6 classes. (\$150 for non-members includes a lifetime family membership to Lions Bay Arts.) Maximum 8 kids. The

instructor is Lorena Fierro.

Contact me if you have questions, or to sign up:robinspano@gmail.com



2021 Miller Capilano Maintenance
Corporation Customer Survey - Sea
to Sky
Highway Improvement Project

Miller Capilano Maintenance Corporation, the contractors responsible for maintenance along the Sea to Sky Highway in Lions Bay, are conducting a customer survey. Your input can lead to improvements in operations and road infrastructure for the highway and the interchanges in Lions Bay. Please take the time (5-10 min) to complete the survey and let your voice be heard.

Click here for the survey!



Looking for the match on the ticket (pictured: #05671007) to collect your \$50 gift certificate for the Lions Bay store/cafe compact household fire extinguisher.

Please email Ute Philips at uphilipsconsulting@gmail.com to collect your prize

Thanks to those of you who have purchased your wonderful Lions Bay 70's retro t-shirts from the store to support our Fire department.

There are still supplies left so squirrel some away for cool gifts for family and friends while we still have them.

